

We would like to wish everyone a Happy St. Patrick's Day!



In this issue:

- *Upcoming Events
- *Club room floor news
- *Message from the Board
- *Social Committee News
- *Lifequards needed
- *Yelp reviews
- *Tennis News
- *A Look at the Past

Upcoming Events:

Family Trivia Night Friday, March 6

6:30 - 9:30 pm Light dinner served RSVP to Evite or office by March 3



April 3 – Family Movie Night: The Lorax Mark your calendars now!

Click here for the March Calendar of Events

Message From the Board

Greetings Kona Kai Members - What a lovely February we have had....We need the rain though....

- * Good News The Basketball/Pickleball court crack has been repaired. Thanks so much. The basketball hoop is on the agenda to be fixed in the near future.
- * More Good News The tennis clock that was knocked down by the fierce winds has been replaced.
- * How do you like the Clubroom Floors? They are really lovely. Much thanks

goes to Jennifer Muhle (Board Secretary), Brian Getz (Building & Grounds) and Sharon Schedler (Kona Kai Club Manager).

- * The board is in the process of reviewing the definition of "Family Membership", and if you have any questions or suggestions please let the board know. Either add your comments to the suggestion box, or make your comments/suggestions to the office, or attend the board meeting so we can have a good chat. Our next board meeting is 19 March @ 7:30.
- * Kona Kai has several memberships for sale, please encourage your family and friends to come by for a tour. Just call the office to make the date. Thanks for your time and have a great March

Loraine Orozco Communications & Membership Director Kona Kai Board



New Club Room Floor Guidelines

The Club room has a new floor! We're so excited to have this big project complete.

Please help us keep it looking as great as it does now by noting the following:

<u>DO NOT MOVE FURNITURE OR TABLES</u> - only staff may do this. Please ask us if you need things moved.

- NO wet bodies in the room dry off first!
- No sand if it happens, ask staff for help or grab a broom from janitor's closet in the hallway and clean it up!
- Wipe up spills quickly.

Thank you!

Social Committee News

Many thanks to hosts Kathie & Mike Dunnam and Jenny & Roger Martin for another awesome "Wine Tasting" event. Always a great time and a wonderful opportunity for our adult members to take a break and meet new friends. Great food, great company and lots of fun tasting wines. Thanks to everyone who helped!

The Social Committee has been busy putting together a calendar of events for our newly created "First Friday" events. **Check out the planned socials** (see calendar from last month's newsletter) and be sure to join us when you can.

In addition to the "First Friday" events we are also planning to create some **day time activities** for our members who have free time in the afternoons. If this is you, please do come **join us for our first planning session on**

Monday, March 16th @ 11:30 am. This session will be to plan afternoon activities such as Bridge Crafts Bookclub, etc.

Everyone is welcome to attend or to send us ideas about daytime events that you would enjoy and be willing to support.

Teresa Sulcer & The Social Committee



Lifeguards Needed!

Kona Kai is looking for lifeguards for our summer season. A current lifeguard certification is required and applicants must be at least 16 years old. For more information, contact Sharon at s.schedler@konakaiclub.org or call 408-984-8880.

Do you use Yelp? If so, please help the club by leaving a positive review so that anyone looking for a club will see what a wonderful place Kona Kai is!

Click here to get to Yelp!

Tennis News

 Steve Chen's Men's 8.5 season is over with a nice showing at Districts with a win against the local Los Gatos Swim and Racquet Club and losses against Bay Club Pleasanton and Golden Gate Tennis Club.



• Vi Truong's 4.0 40 plus team is in the middle of the season and is in first place in a very strong flight. Four matches still to be played with 2 matches at home and two matches away. After these 4 matches, the Kona Kai team will know if they will move into the playoffs!

New Adult Tennis Classes Starting in April

Tuesday 8 -9:30 pm Wednesday 7 - 8 pm Friday 8 - 9:30 pm Saturday 5 - 6:30 pm

Visit <u>www.nirustennis.com</u> to register.

Click here for Spring Tennis Prgrams from Niru's Tennis Academy

A look at the past...

Take a look at our members who joined this month in the years past. Starting with

Richard & Jane

March 1970 (50yrs)
Richard & Jane WALKER

March 1972 (48yrs)
David & Tina PIDWELL

March 1973 (47yrs) Ed & Mary Ann ODDO

March 1993 (27yrs)
Brian & Jennifer CILKER

March 1999 (21yrs) Tuan & Alice PHAM

March 2000 (20yrs)
Jeffrey & Wanda TERAOKA

WALKER

who have been members since **1970**. This makes them members of Kona Kai Swim & Racquet Club for **50** years!



March 2010 (10yrs) Michael & Katina CARADONNA

March 2011 (9yrs)

David & Laurence BERBESSOU
Andrew & Martha MINKER
Brent & Jennifer MUHLE
Lawrence YEE & Ava WU YEE

March 2013 (7yrs)

Jian MA & Lan Xu Fadi SEMAAN & Elizabeth KRALIAN Kendall & Cecilia YI

March 2014 (6yrs)
WeiMin HUANG & Xiaowei FENG

March 2015 (5yrs)

Jerry & Cheryl KARP

March 2016 (4yrs)
Mahesh SANGANERIA & Anju GAUR
Andrew TRICK

March 2017 (3yrs)
John & Cindy COOK
Randy & Karla NUBLING

March 2018 (2yrs)
Yoshiaki & Junko HASE
Henry YAO & Celine SONG

March 2019 (1yr)
Yi DING & Emma FU
Erik & Lindsey TOTH
Joe & Jennifer D'AMATO

Happening at the Club:

Yoga

Mondays from 10-11am

Meetings

Board of Directors Meeting

March 19 - 7:30 pm

Swim Committee March 12 - noon

Tennis Committee March 24 - 7:00 pm



Kona Kai Staff

Club Manager Sharon Schedler

Club Consultant Sharon Hirozawa

Office Assistants
Marion Schade
Lynn Grandi

Club Maintenance Ken Kingsley Brian Bautista Charles Kingsley Jae Caluag